
Public Records Requests and Responses 
 

There were 5 Public Record Requests received since March 22, 2018 by the following citizens. 
The listing below is representative of the request and does not necessarily reflect the extensive 
nature of each request.  
 
3/19/2018: Scott Neely 1. Fire incident report for 324 Bristol Street, Cambria, CA 93428. 
 
On March 20, 2018, the CCSD responded to Scott Neely’s 3/19/2018 request with the following: 
 
Enclosed is the fire incident report for 324 Bristol Street, Cambria, CA 93428. 
 
3/20/2018: Elizabeth Bettenhausen 1. Please post the January 2018 and February 2018 Daily 
Production Reports under Water Production Reports on the CCSD web site. 
 
On March 21, 2018, the CCSD responded to Elizabeth Bettenhausen’s 3/20/2018 request with the 
following: 
 
The January 2018 and February 2018 Daily Production Reports have been posted to the CCSD 
web site. 
 
4/3/2018: Elizabeth Ferris 1. Request for any fire at 1699 Richard Avenue, Cambria that occurred 
in the past during renewal of a drop ceiling in the kitchen, there is evidence that a fire had 
occurred. I am the legal owner of the property listed above. 
 
On April 11, 2018, the CCSD responded to Elizabeth Ferris’s 4/3/2018 request with the following: 
 
The Fire Chief called you on April 11, 2018 and indicated we have no record of any incident 
occurring at that address from 2007 forward.  
 
4/6/2018: Christine Heinrichs 1. Grant and/or concept application regarding a Biomass technology 
unit, whether cogeneration, pelleting or other technology in 2018. All emails and other written 
communications regarding a biomass unit. These may include communications from Dan Turner, 
County Fire Safe Business Manager, representatives of biomass technology companies, and 
others. 
 
4/11/2018: Nancy Moure 1. I've been looking into what it would cost a new owner to bring the Old 
Library up to code to use as a commercial space -- something open like a museum or art gallery, 
and I thought it would be wisest to compare input I have received from others to what you (CCSD) 
was given. I am hoping I might glance over the estimates you were given. I realize your use (as 
occupied government offices) is different than my hoped use of transient traffic through a gallery 
space but assume some of the County requirements would be the same. We have concluded the 
roof and sidewalls would have to be replaced soon, and any mold there treated. We could see no 
mold on the interior (although there were water stains) and we concluded a new roof would curtail 
more of that and that re-roofing (and consequent replacement of dry rot) would eliminate the 
current mold.  I understand you found "black mold" and would be curious where and how much the 
cost of eradicating it was. We assumed the current ADA handicap ramp and exterior parking would 
be OK, and yet I understand it was not, for at least your purposes. We also thought the bathroom 
was acceptable as to current regulations. But maybe not. Does your estimate include new heating, 
sprinklers, etc.  In other words, is there some County requirement/expense that I have overlooked. 
We know there needs to be interior carpeting and repainting.  



 
On April 11, 2018, the CCSD responded to Nancy Moure’s 4/11/2018 request with the following: 
 
Enclosed is the Feasibility Assessment for the former Cambria County Library. 
  

 
 

 
 


